April 23, 1932. Professor Percy Nebbs, New Birks Building, Montreal. P. Q. My dear Professor Nobbs, Let me acknowledge with very sincere thanks your letter of yesterday with reference to the opligation of the University to you in the matter of a gymnasium. May I venture to say that I think you have come to a very wise decision, certainly one which will meet with the very warm commendati on of the Governors and the Graduates' Society. I am quite sure your firm will not, in the long run, suffer in any way. It relieves an embarrassing situation, and I am very grateful. Certainly not only the Graduates but the University will expect your firm to put in plans for the new gymnasium. Personally, I should not be at all surprised if your plans were accepted, because no one has given this matter anything like the thought and consideration that you have. With the further assurance of my thanks, I am, Ever yours faithfully, Principal.